
 

Romanceable Islander Cheat Sheet 

(Contains spoilers!) 
 

 
 

BELLA 

Bella, a.k.a. The Witch of the 
Wood, lives in the Eastern Tower 
of Magic. She’s the last of her kind. 
 
Favorite Stone: Amethyst 
 
Favorite Harvest: Beets 
 
Spouse Ability: Random buff 
enchants when visiting her island 
 
Spouse Location: Her tower 

 
 

FREYA 

Freya is the daughter of the late 
chieftainess in Freestad. She’s 
haunted by her mother’s memory. 
 
Favorite Stone: Amber 
 
Favorite Harvest: Strawberries 
 
Spouse Ability: Helps you reload 
your cannons in naval combat 
 
Spouse Location: Your boat 



 
 

 
 

INIGO 

Inigo is a woodcutter and 
musician in Scythe. He and his 
sister, Nyx, grew up in the 
now-abandoned orphanage. 
 
Favorite Stone: Jasper 
 
Favorite Harvest: Grapes 
 
Spouse Ability: Gives you seeds 
that he forages on your farm 
 
Spouse Location: Your farm 

 
 

JESSE 

Jesse runs the Hidden Treasures 
shop in Scythe. He’s outgoing and 
always looking for a good trade. 
 
 
Favorite Stone: Turquoise 
 
Favorite Harvest: Tomatoes 
 
Spouse Ability: Discounted goods 
at his shop 
 
Spouse Location: His shop 

 
 



 

 
 

LEITH 

Leith is a boatwright and loves to 
race sailboats on the open water. 
He’s cocky but kind. 
 
Favorite Stone: Garnet 
 
Favorite Harvest: Wheat 
 
Spouse Ability: Helps you repair 
your boat 
 
Spouse Location: Your boat 

 
 

NYX 

Nyx is a dancer, potion brewer, 
and server at the inn in Scythe. 
She might also be psychic. 
 
Favorite Stone: Lapis 
 
Favorite Harvest: Pumpkins 
 
Spouse Ability: Brews you potions 
 
 
Spouse Location: Your farm 

 
 



 

 
 

SAI 

Sai is a scholar who’s obsessed 
with studying the Western Tower 
of Magic in Moon Hollow.  
 
 
 
Favorite Stone: Peridot 
 
Favorite Harvest: Fish 
 
Spouse Ability: Crafts cannon 
balls for you 
 
Spouse Location: Your boat 

 
 

THABISA 

Tabby runs the shop in Moon 
Hollow and is Sai’s mother. She’s 
the unofficial mayor of Moon 
Hollow and hopes to restore it to 
greatness. 
 
Favorite Stone: Malachite 
 
Favorite Harvest: Carrots 
 
Spouse Ability: Discounted goods 
at her shop 
 
Spouse Location: Her shop 
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